Co-location of OOH Service into A&E 

Bridging Group Meeting 

8th November 2006

10.30am-12.00

Cheere House Room 3

HHGH

Notes of the meeting
Present
Dr. Borkett-Jones – A& E Consultant WHHT

Sr Mandi Knight – A&E Matron HHGH
Debbie Foster – Emergency Care Support Manager
Denise Boardman – Associate Director of Acute Commissioning West Hertfordshire PCT

Graham Bell – Estates and Capital Planning Manager – West Hertfordshire PCT

Janet Bax – PCT PPI member

Dr Meena Savla – GP & DacCom PbC Member 

Dr David Gaunt - A& E Consultant WHHT

Dr Sam Marchon A& E Consultant WHHT

Jo Penny - Harmoni CPO

Louise Gaffney - Associate Director of Planning WHHT
Lynn Russell - Reception Manager HHGH
Apologies:
Simon Green – Acute Medicine Divisional Manager WHHT 

Lynn Dalton – Primary Care Development Manager – West Hertfordshire PCT

Introductions were carried out.
Start of the Meeting 
Taking on board all the concerns raised both by HHGH A&E dept and Harmoni CPO regarding the co-location of the OOH GP into A&E, it was decided to focus on these issues, reflect upon them and suggest a way forward for team discussion.
PCT gave a flip chart presentation, listing the concerns from both WHHT and Harmoni. This has lead to the conclusion that OOH GPs co-locating in HHGH A&E is problematic due principally to lack of space at peak times. Thus the PCT would like to consider the use of the HHGH fracture clinic for the co-location of the OOH service. Apparently this was originally pursued 2 years ago prior the OOH contract going live, therefore papers will exist from this time. 
Following the flip chart presentation the following discussion ensued:

Purpose of the co-location

· Only the co-location of the OOH GP is being considered currently – in hour GP may follow in time.
· To utilise any additional spare capacity Harmoni has available to see minor illness patients from A&E
· Support A&E with the 4 hour target

· Only minor illnesses will be treated by OOH GP service – all minor injuries to remain with WHHT 
· OOH GP have to move from Slippers Hill by end Feb 07

· All are very keen that there is no disruption to the smooth operating procedures currently practiced in A&E. The aim is for the OOH GP to provide additional capacity to take workload off A&E staff (where Harmoni has capacity), and thus patients will be treated as quickly as possible.
· WHHT need to be able to refer A&E primary care patients to OOH GP. It was stated currently at WGH Harmoni do not accept such referrals.
Action 
PCT and Harmoni to discuss and address this
Physical Location for the OOH GP
· If OOH GP not in A&E there is concern about ability to transfer patients from A&E to OOH GP

· OOH GP process not understood – visits by WHHT and other colleagues welcome by Harmoni
· It was established there is capacity in Hemel OOH GP service – particularly weekdays, not so much at weekends – Harmoni are willing to accept A&E minor illness patients to fill vacant OOH GP appointments. 
· OOH GP in A&E during weekdays is not a problem – DVT room can be used. WHHT prepared to cancel DVT sessions at weekends, so OOH GP has exclusive use of room 7 days. 
· If located in A&E it will be difficult for OOH GP to add extra capacity at weekends as little space in A&E other than DVT room  
· Available space in A&E for OOH GP service at peak times (usually weekends) is always going to be a problem. Alterative is to locate OOH GP in fracture clinic, which is a short walk from A&E.

· Wherever OOH GP are located they must have access to the Adastra software
Process for transfer of walk-in patients from A&E to Harmoni

· WHHT cannot accept triage being carried out by receptionist – this has not worked well at Addenbrookes, due to governance issues, two tier screening, grey areas leading to incorrect streaming of patients. 

· Triage must be carried out by WHHT A&E nurse. The A&E nurse will then decide which patients have a minor illness, and thus could be seen by the OOH GP providing they have capacity. If Harmoni do not have spare capacity then the patient will need to be treated by WHHT A&E and thus WHHT paid appropriately for this.
To aid the smooth handover of patients the group discussed and agreed the following process:

· WHHT require patients to be ‘pulled’ by OOH GP (i.e. OOH GP seeks out patients with minor illness when it has under-capacity), instead of a ’push’ system whereby A&E redirect patients to OOH GP service, not knowing whether they have capacity or not. The A&E nurse can mark the booking cards of these patients with a ‘red sticker’

Action 

Harmoni agreed to proactively seek patients when they have under-capacity by either telephoning A&E reception then the Harmoni receptionist will go round to A&E and pick up A&E cards with a red sticker on. 

Action 
PCT to monitor how this works in practice via data received from both WHHT & Harmoni. This will also identify those cases where the split tariff will apply.
Overall Outcome
It was accepted by all that OOH GP co-location in A&E is not possible at all times (particularly peak times). It was agreed that the optimum solution is the following principle:

· OOH GP service re-locates from Slippers Hill to HHGH Fracture clinic, based there 7 days per week (18.30-22.30 weekdays, 9.00-22.30 weekends/BH)

· A&E does not alter the way they see/treat patients, other than the A&E triage nurse identifies patients with minor illness with a ‘red sticker’ on their booking card.

· If Harmoni, working from the nearby Fracture clinic, have any under-capacity they will walk to A&E, gather the next ‘red stickered’ patient(s) and communicate this to A&E. The patient will then be treated by OOH GP service – spilt tariff will then be applied.

Next Steps
· PCT/WHHT/Harmoni to jointly assess viability of co-location in fracture clinic. However estate amendment must be minimal, or this will prove un-economic for the NHS.
Action 

Dee to liaise with Elaine Donald - Head of Nursing Clinical Support Division -re a mutually convenient time to visit.
· Once the above is decided a meeting will be arranged for the clinicians to discuss the clinical care pathways etc

Action

Dee to arrange a meeting once the Fracture clinic is agreed as the suitable venue.

· Patient education (leaflet/posters) are being drafted by the PCT. Harmoni already have some leaflets available which can also be used. 
Next Meeting
	Wednesday November 15th  
	10 – 11:30
	Terrace Meeting Room

WGH


PAGE  
1

